

CONGREGATION OHR TORAH

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Rabbi Yaakov Luban -Rabbi

Jonas Waizer - President

September 19, 1997

Editors: Arnie & Janice Lustiger, Joel & Rivka Adler, Shmuel & Fran Leitman

Parshat Ki Tavo

has now been changed to 45 minutes before Mincha.

Candle Lighting: 6:41 PM
Mincha: 6:50 PM
Hashkama: 7:30 AM
Shacharit: 9:00 AM
Z'man Kriat Shma (GRA): 9:47 AM
Mincha Shabbat: 6:40 PM

Shacharit Sunday: 7:15 Mincha All Week

7:15 & 8:00 AM : PM

SHIURIM: Daf Yomi:

Friday: After Maariv
Shabbos Afternoon 4:45 PM
Sunday - After 8:00 Minyan
R. Hoffman-Beitza- After Hashkama
R. Hoffman-Minchas Chinuch-6:05 PM
R. Luban-Kesubos- After Mincha

HACHNASAT SIFREI TORAH

Ohr Torah invites you to a Hachnasat Sifrei Torah Sunday, Sept. 28 at 11:00 AM starting from RPRY gym, when the shul will be better prepared. Come one come all to this milestone event celebrating the move to our new shul. Thank you to the Sisterhood for supplying refreshments.

Mezuzot

We will appreciate donations of new Mezuzot for the new shul (approx. 20 are needed). A donation of \$75 will purchase a klaf and case. Contact Jonas Waiser.

ANNUAL DINNER

Please reserve Sunday, November 23 at 5 PM for the annual shul dinner at the Woodbridge Sheraton. This year's honorees are Terry & Rose Walzman. Moshe & Leah Levy and Robert & Riki Kreitman will be recipients of Service Awards. Further information will follow or contact Leslie Ney at 572-1789.

MINCHAS CHINUCH SHIUR

Rabbi Yisrael Hoffman will IY'H be continuing his Minchas Chinuch shiur through Succos. The time for the shiur

YOUTH GROUPS

The Youth Program under the direction of Mechy Klerer, is set to begin September 27th in the new shul. Groups are available for children 3 years and up. --The younger youth groups are in great need of play material as we will no longer have access to the RPRY facility. If you can donate toys, games and puzzles in excellent condition, please contact Debby Atlas at 937-5021.

KIDDUSH RESERVATIONS

Richard Forman will continue to maintain the shul calendar for Kiddush reservations. A committee chaired by Moshe Schneider and Aryeh Zinkin is now establishing reservations procedures. To reserve a date please contact Richard Forman at 572-0526.

SEAT DEDICATIONS

Until after the Yamim Tovim the shul is suspending further seat dedications. The procedure for future dedications is presently being reviewed by the Board of Directors and will be released in November.

YAHRZEIT PLAQUES

The initial response has been excellent. The order has been placed and the plaques should be installed in time for the Yamim Noraim in the new shul. The plaques can be purchased on an ongoing basis at the cost of \$500. Contact Yossi Strauch or Moshe Sherman.

KIDDUSH VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The committee responsible for shopping for Shabbos kiddush (presently consisting of four families each of whom is responsible for one week per month) is seeking two more families for this important function. If you can help,

please contact Eddie Schechter or Neil

YESH Meeting

A new season for YESH will be kicked off on Tuesday September 23. Barbara Stein, educational consultant and author of Attention Deficit Disorder Made Easy will talk on Modifications and Strategies for Homework and Schoolwork at Ahavas Achim from 8:30-10:00 PM. Contact Bikur Cholim at 572-7181

BIKUR CHOLIM AT JFK

The Bikur Cholim of Raritan Valley is expanding its services at the JFK Medical Center in Edison. If you would like to volunteer to visit patients, or can offer baby-sitting services for other volunteers, please contact Pearl Dolinger at 247-3037, or the Bikur Cholim Hotline - 572-7181.

SPEAKER

A parlor meeting at the home of Sima Milgrum will take place on October 5 at 8:30 on the topic of Agunah in 5758 with 2 speakers; Rabbi Mendel Epstein will be key note speaker. Call Sima at 819-0531.

TAPE LIBRARY

The Raritan Valley Torah Tape Library has found a permanent home at Congregation Ohr Torah. Volunteers will be needed to assist with the move and the operation of the new library. This move, is IY'H scheduled to take place after the Yom Tovim. In the interim, the library will be located at the home of Dr. & Mrs. Jay Sultan, 28 Marshall Drive, and will be open between the hours of 10-12 Sunday mornings. Tapes can be returned at anytime, by leaving the tapes in, or next to, the Sultan's mailbox. For further information, or if you are interested in volunteering, please call 572-

DO YOU HAVE AN ANNOUNCEMENT?

If you have an item that you would like to appear in this weekly shul announcement bulletin, you can call the shul at 777-6840 and leave a message after the introductory announcement. All messages for the bulletin must be received the previous Wednesday evening by 8:00 PM. Please do not call the editors directly.

A gold bracelet with large links was found in the shul. Contact Jonas Waizer.